Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: welfare of decapod crustaceans and cephalopod molluscs

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1) How many a) decapods and b) cephalopods have been transported per year in Leicester City Council since 2006?  Please provide separate figures for each year.
2) How many times have allegations, relating to a) decapods and b) cephalopods, been reported to Leicester City Council which could amount to an offence under Article 4 of WATEO since 2006?  Please provide separate figures for each year.

3) How many times have allegations, relating to a) decapods and b) cephalopods, been reported to Leicester City Council which could amount to an offence under Schedule 4 of WATOK since 2015?  Please provide separate figures for each year.
4) How many of such allegations in relation to a) decapods and b) cephalopods which have been reported under WATEO, have resulted in a prosecution? Please provide separate figures for each year in which the prosecution was brought.
5) How many of such allegations in relation to a) decapods and b) cephalopods which have been reported under WATOK, have resulted in a prosecution? Please provide separate figures for each year in which the prosecution was brought.   

6) Where the allegation has not resulted in a prosecution, please provide the reason why a prosecution was not commenced, the stage of the process when the decision not to prosecute was taken and which government department or prosecuting body took the decision? Please provide the said information for WATEO and WATOK separately. 

7) Where a prosecution did proceed what was the outcome? Please provide the information for WATEO and WATOK separately and indicate in which country the prosecution took place.
Answer: 

Please see the attached response.

Leicester City Council do not hold any records in relation to the welfare during transport of cephalopods and decapods. This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, this information is not held by the Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
